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Commentators: Corey Graves, Tom Phillips

The show goes international this week on the final part of the UK tour
(at least on TV that is). The top stories continue to be Austin Aries vs.
Neville for the Cruiserweight Title and Brian Kendrick vs. Akira Tozawa,
which just keeps going somehow despite being fairly far past its
expiration date. Let’s get to it.

The opening recap looks at Neville recruiting TJP to help him against
Aries and getting annoyed at TJP wanting a title shot as a result. Jack
Gallagher was brought in as well but Aries had his back. They’re taking
their sweet time setting up a tag match out of this whole thing.

Opening sequence.

Here’s Gallagher for an opening chat. The fans call him Jackie Boy, which
Gallagher seems to appreciate. Jack gets to the point: he was attacked by
Theodore Jeeves Perkins but this man made the save. Aries comes out to
the delight of the London crowd. He’s been brought out here so Jack can
toast him, but there’s something more important.

As a point of honor to thank Aries for his help, Gallagher is going to do
whatever he can to make sure Aries makes it to his title match at Extreme
Rules. It’s time for the beer (Aries: “I’m more of a red whine kind of
guy myself.”) and Jack sings a little For He’s A Jolly Good Fellow. Cue
Neville with his pyro (Gallagher: “BLOODY H***!”) to interrupt though
because he’s sick of these two.

Neville thinks Gallagher is a parody of British people but Aries calls
him out for getting disqualified at Payback. The champ holds up the title
for a real toast to Aries as TJP runs in from behind. The brawl is on
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with Gallagher taking a beating until Aries dives over the announcers’
table to take Neville out. TJP takes some beer to the face and the
Fivearm puts Neville on the floor. More beer is consumed. This was quite
the brawl and makes me want to see these four have a tag match so well
done indeed.

Rich Swann runs into Noam Dar and Alicia Fox. Swann thinks Dar is
thinking with the wrong part of his body but Fox says she’d never leave a
real man (again). Dar promises that Rich will get what he deserves.

Tony Nese vs. Mustafa Ali

We hit the mat after Nese’s early posing doesn’t get him very far. That
just earns Tony a cartwheel into a moonsault for a standoff, followed by
something like an Octopus hold. Ali his a very big flip dive to the floor
as we see Drew Gulak looking distraught in the back. Thankfully we’re
back in the ring pretty quickly so I don’t have to listen to the fans
shouting TEN every time the referee counts.

They’re already back on the floor though with Nese dropping him face
first onto the barricade and table for a nice power display. The key to
Nese is that he might not be far stronger than the rest of the division
but he’s strong enough that it’s noticeable, which is all it needs to be.
A suplex onto the top rope gives Tony two and we hit the torture rack.
Nese hits the high flying for a bit with a middle rope moonsault but Ali
comes back with a middle rope hurricanrana for a breather.

The rolling neckbreaker sets up another hurricanrana on the floor and
Nese is in trouble. That only lasts until he gets back inside though as
Tony wins a slugout and drops a knee for two. Ali flips out of a
pumphandle slam though and it’s a tornado DDT into the inverted 450 for
the pin on Nese at 10:44.

Rating: B. The time seemed to play a major role here as these guys beat
each other up for a good while until Ali got the better of it. They’ve
got something with people like Gulak and Nese having specific styles to
go against the more standard cruiserweight style. It also makes sense to
have Ali, the cruiserweight, win on the cruiserweight show. Good match
here and one of the better ones the show has had in awhile.



Ariya Daivari yells at the guy who shined his shoes for a sub par job. He
also runs into Akira Tozawa and yells at him for messing up a $1500
shirt. Feud coming I’d assume.

Cedric Alexander will be back soon.

Brian Kendrick vs. Akira Tozawa

There’s no handshake here (not exactly shocking) and Kendrick kicks him
in the face at the bell in retaliation for last week’s attack. Tozawa
shrugs it off though and kicks Brian in the chest with a few shouts
thrown in for good measure. They head outside though with Kendrick
getting in a Sliced Bread to really take over. Tozawa dives back in at
nine for a good false finish but he gets caught in a modified armbar.

A camel clutch keeps Tozawa in trouble and a cobra clutch makes it even
worse. He certainly has the clutches covered. Tozawa fights up and hits a
running boot to the face, followed by a Shining Wizard for two. Kendrick
drops him with a dragon suplex but the Captain’s Hook doesn’t last very
long. Things speed up until Tozawa gets in a Saito suplex, only to miss a
top rope backsplash. Another Sliced Bread is broken up though and Tozawa
grabs a rollup for the pin at 9:43.

Rating: B-. I liked this one too as they were again allowed time and put
together a good match as a result. Tozawa getting the win is the right
call as the feud has gone from Kendrick getting in every cheap shot he
could until Tozawa started to turn the tide and then never looked back.
Solid match here as the story continues.

Kendrick snaps post match and sends Tozawa into the steps. He gets
crushed in between the steps and Kendrick says this is the last lesson:
no one messes with him. Tozawa is out (with his eyes open) to end the
show.

Overall Rating: B. I don’t know when it happened but at some point this
turned into one of the more enjoyable shows of the week. They’ve found a
rhythm of going from story to story and making each of them work. The
wrestling is good as well and they’ve even set up a match for next week.



Good show here and it’s turning into something fun, which I really didn’t
expect.

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
NXT: The Full Sail Years Volumes I and II, now in PAPERBACK.
Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/03/24/kbs-history-of-nxt-vo
lumes-1-and-2-now-available-in-paperback/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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